
 

 
 
Which Providers are not covered under Community Healthcare System Financial 
Assistance Policy (FAP)? 
 
Hospital services for emergency and medically necessary services are covered under the Community Healthcare 
System FAP. 
Community Healthcare System employed Anesthesiologists are covered under the Financial Assistance Policy 
and related guidelines.  
 
The following is a list of providers rendering care in Community Healthcare System hospitals that are not covered 
under the Financial Assistance Policy or related guidelines: 
 
Anesthesia Associates of Northwest Indiana 
Community Care Network  
Community Healthcare Partners 
Interventional Spine and Pain Centers 
Lakeshore Anesthesia 
Midwest Emergency Associates 
Midwest Interventional Spine Specialists 
Munster Radiology Group 
Northwest Indiana Pathology Consultants 
Vituity 
 
Physicians on staff and performing services at our hospitals that are in private practice are not covered under 
the Financial Assistance Policy or related guidelines. 
 


